Minutes of a meeting of Oxhill Parish Council held on Tuesday 10th January at 8.00pm in the Village Hall.

The meeting, chaired by Grenville Moore and was attended by Councillors Duncan Harper, Stuart Whittaker and Derek Harbour and Sue Hunt. Five members of the public attended.

Minutes – Minutes of the previous meeting were read, agreed and signed.
Matters arising 
Parish Council Website – The website is gradually building, after this audit round at the end of this financial year, most  Parish Councils will not need external audit from 2017-18 onwards. It is therefore important that the financial information required by the transparency Code is available on a website therefore we need to ensure that we have the facilities to comply with that. The Government are likely to be making spot checks after this point to ensure that small councils are complying.
Leys Field Update – The plans and house designs have been distributed to interested parties. It was proposed by Grenville Moore and seconded by Derek Harbour that there was an opportunity for an open discussion at the end of the meeting in order for comments from both the Parish Council and members of the public to be raised and to the appropriate person from Sandgate developments. 
Benches and Planters- In discussion with users of the bus stop the desire for a shelter has been raised as the removal of the phone box will leave people exposed to the elements whilst waiting for the bus. It was also discussed whether this would be a suitable location for the defibrillator – further investigations will be carried out.

Planning – Permission has been granted for: 2 detached houses and the demolition of the garage at Oakwoods House, Green Lane,
Planning pending – Arboricultural works at Auchneiven House, Whatcote Road. A dwelling adjacent to Merrydown, Green Lane. Change of use to barns at Harrods Farm and a new dwelling at Hollies, Rouse Lane. Landscaping and reserved matters at Stablecroft, Green Lane. 
Planning withdrawn – A new dwelling at the Homestead, Main Street.

Finance

Transparency Fund –Permission was given for the clerk to purchase of the equipment as funded by the Transparency Fund Proposed by Duncan Harper and Seconded by Derek Harbour.
Precept – Due to an increase in costs during the year 2016-2017 it was decided to increase the amount requested through the precept to £3000 to cover these costs. Proposed by Grenville Moore and seconded by Sue Hunt.
Payments- A payment of £377.90 was made for the printing of the Oxhill News from April to September. A contribution of £200 was made towards the cost of moving the village hall.
Th
Any other Business 

It was raised that a resident they were concerned that restoration works to land outside their property after electrical works was not completed to a satisfactory standard. Having reviewed the situation the Parish Council considered that it would not be possible to improve the situation further.
Speeding – Councillor Seccombe will be contacted again to see if funding can be secured to move the 30 mile an hour signs. Stratford District Council will be contacted in order to establish the cost of the works.

Dates of future meetings 2017 /18 – 7th March, 9th May, 11th June, 12th September, 7th November and 9th January 2018.
There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.30 pm. Date of the next meeting 10th January 8.00pm in the Village Hall.
Lis Stuart

Parish Clerk

